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Park Mead Newsletter 
 

We reach the end of another successful year at Park Mead. 
  
It has been a fabulous festive season of fun. 
 
Thanks so much for all your ongoing support throughout the year.  
 
We look forward to seeing you all on Wednesday 3rd January. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful Christmas and best wishes for 2024! 
 
Heidi West 
Head of School 
 

 

The children were very excited to have a very special guest, who had travelled all the way from 

the North Pole, visit them on Wednesday this week.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you Santa for making the children's Christmas lunch day in school so special and thank 
you to the Friends of Park Mead for contacting Santa and making all the arrangements 

mailto:office@parkmead.e-sussex.sch.uk
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Christmas Holiday Camp 

  
  
  
  
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Wizard of Oz 
 

On Wednesday 29th November, Chestnuts and Maples class went to watch the Legat 

Dance Academy’s dance production of ’The Wizard of Oz' in the Miles Theatre at 

Bede's Senior School.  The children all had a wonderful time and loved the energetic 

dance routines and enchanting music. We would all like to say a big thank you to all 

the staff and students at the academy for the kind invite and sharing their incredible show with us.   



 

 

 

Healthy Habits  - Coming to a venue near you! 

  

If you would like support to eat well and get more active as a 
family, come and join us for a free, fun programme in the 
New Year! 
 

Interested?  Want to find out more? 
 

Visit our website now for further details: https://
www.eastsussexchildren.nhs.uk/healthy-habits/ 

Or give us a call on 0300 123 4062 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Celebrating Success 
 

Nathan recently attended an awards Gala for his    
karate club.  The event brings all the Dojos from Kent 
and Sussex together under one roof.  There were 
around 350 people there. 
 
Nathan attends karate three evenings a week.  It 
takes a lot of commitment and hard work as they are 
pushed with their fitness and stamina, alongside the 
karate skills. 
 
Nathan was awarded Student of the Year at his Dojo 
and was told that to receive this students must show 
the right spirit, be dedicated, have fun, help in       
supporting others, show exceptional effort and    
commitment to their training and support the values 
of the club. 
 
Nathan is now looking to be accepted onto their    
internal mentoring and leadership programme to 
start excelling even further in his karate journey. 

 

Well done Nathan! 
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                                                            Diary 
 

December 

15—Last Day of Term 

18-20—Holiday Camp 

 

January 

2—Inset Day 

3—Back to School 

3—Willows Forest School 

5—Maples Swimming (6 Weeks) 

10—Chestnuts Forest School 

17—Maples Forest School 

24—Oaks Forest School 

31—Willows Forest School 

 

February 

9—Last Day of Term 

12-14—Holiday Camp 

19—Back to School 

23—Chestnuts Swimming (6 Weeks) 

 

March 

7—World Book Day 

13—Park Mead Coffee Morning 

(Sleep, Food and Mood) 

28—Last Day of Term 

29—Bank Holiday 

 

April 

2-4—Holiday Camp 

8-10—Holiday Camp 

15—Back to School 

19—Willows Swimming (5 Weeks) 

 

May 

1—Group School Photos 

6—Bank Holiday 

24—Last Day of Term 

28-30—Holiday Camp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 

3—Inset Day 

4— Back to School 

14—Sports Day 

17—Back up Sports Day 

 

July 

10—Park Mead Coffee Morning 

(Transition) 

22—Leavers Assembly @ 2.30pm 

22- Last Day of Term 

23—Inset Day 

24-26—Holiday Camp 

29-31—Holiday Camp 

 

August 

5-7—Holiday Camp 

 

Weekly Events: 

Breakfast Club—Every morning from 7.45-8.40am 

Monday—After School Sports Club (3.15-4.15pm) 

Monday—PE 

Tuesday—Drumming Lessons 

Wednesday—Forest School (classes rotate) 

Thursday—Golden Assembly 

Friday—Guitar Lessons 

Friday—PE 

 

 

Swimming Sessions at Bedes 

Please log on to ParentPay to pay 

Maples – 5 January to 9 February inclusive 

Chestnuts – 23 February to 19 April inclusive 

Willows – 26 April to 24 May inclusive 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

Attendance 
 

Children need to attend school regularly to enable them to benefit from their education. 
 

Missing out on lessons leaves children vulnerable to falling behind, both academically and socially which 
impacts on their emotional wellbeing and creates further barriers to learning. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s amazing how quickly frequent absence from school can add up to a considera-
ble amount of lost learning for your child.  For instance, over a year: 
 

1. 95% Attendance = 9 days absent—approximately 2 weeks of school = 50  

lessons missed 

2. 90% Attendance = 19 days absent—approximately 4 weeks of school = 100 

lessons missed 

3. 85% Attendance = 29 days absent—approximately 6 weeks of school = 150 

lessons missed 

4. 80% Attendance = 38 days absent—approximately 8 weeks of school = 200 

lessons missed 

Yearly Attendance Figures 
 

Whole School—92.1% 
 

Willows—91.4%  

Chestnuts—94.5%  

Maples—93.7%  

Oaks—90.3%  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

News from Willows 

 

Recently Willows have been focusing on birthdays.  The children have reflected on the things they have 
done for their birthdays in the past and tried to do some writing, some have even tried writing a sentence.  
 
In maths we have been looking at numbers 1-5.   
 
We have made some beautiful Divali lamps and Christmas wreaths - the children are so creative which it is 
always lovely to see. 
 
Keep up the good work Willows! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

News from Oaks 
 

We have really enjoyed ourselves this term with the Festive 

Fun Run, using torches in Science to make different shaped 

shadows and getting ready for our Christmas Concert!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been learning new skills over at Bede’s on Wednesday afternoons.  The children are being taught by the 

BTEC students who are developing their coaching skills in cricket, basketball, badminton, netball, rugby and football.   
 

We are also lucky enough to have Miss Clayton supporting and teaching the children in Oaks until March.  
 

The Year 5/6 team would like to wish you all a very healthy and happy Christmas and we will look forward to seeing 

you all in the New Year!  
 

Best wishes, Mrs Riley, Miss Clayton, Mrs Foot and Miss Wood. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Chestnuts 

 

Chestnuts have had fun rehearsing for the      
Christmas   concert.  They made fabulous elves 
and listened  brilliantly to instructions.   
 
They have worked really hard in all areas this term 

and have been an absolute pleasure to teach.  

 

 



 

 

 

News from Maples 
 

On Thursday 30th November, Maples Class visited Hever Castle.  First, the     

children toured the castle which was beautifully decorated, ready for        

Christmas.  Whilst visiting the Drawing Room, we were joined by ‘Elizabeth   

Boleyn’ (Anne’s mother) who answered our questions about her famous 

daughter and the castle’s history.  Later, the children toured the Weapon 

Room, where they learnt about popular methods of torture in Tudor times!  

Once outside, Maples Class went around the gardens and managed to find 

their way out of the old maze.  After lunch, they enjoyed playing in the Tudor 

themed play park and visited the 

nearby Military  Museum.  

A big thank you to the adult helpers 

who joined us on the day and helped 

make it a memorable trip for all the    

children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday 4th December, Maples Class got ready for Christmas 

with a craft afternoon.  They made peg doll angels, Christmas 

wreaths, Rudolph tree decorations and paper lantern snowmen 

(as well as some Grinches!).  To finish, we decorated the class tree and practised our Christmas songs in preparation 

for the Christmas performance.     

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Willows Forest School 
 

Wednesday 29th November 2023 
 
Willows shuffled like Hedgehogs all the way down to Forest School today.  When we got to the site we sat around 
the fire circle and reminded ourselves of the rules which help to keep us safe.  We also talked about not picking or 
eating anything as it can make our tummies poorly.  

 
Willows set off to explore the site and found a dead bird.  We wondered what had 
happened to it.  One child said “I think it was a cat” another said “I think it was a fox”.  
Together we removed the bird from Forest School.   
 
The Impact of Forest School for the children is the knowledge the children have 
gained from the Forest School experience. 
 
The impact can be seen through the skills gained, tools used, art and craft activities, 
observations and knowledge of the fruit, plants and trees in relation to the seasons 
and the skills involved in learning how to play Forest School games. 
 
Harold the hedgehog 
joined us today and a 

small group of children spent some time making him a 
house to live in. 
 
The slack line was up so the children could practice 
their balancing.  They took it in turns to climb up,   
carefully walk along the line using the rope above for 
balance, and jump off when they got to the other end.  
 
The hammock was also put up and used as a swing.  
The children were great at taking it in turns to climb in 
and push each other.  One child said “I’m a swinging 
sack of potatoes”.   
 
Some children chose to make bird feeders.  We talked about the reason we feed the birds and how it can be hard 
for them to find food in the winter months.  They used lard to fill in the gaps on a pine cone and then rolled it in 

bird seed, making sure it was nicely covered.  Once they had finished, 
they found somewhere to hang their pine cone ready for the birds to 
eat - “I would like to hang it where the birds can see it”.  

https://activeeducationsussex.co.uk/book-a-course/


 

 

 

Park Mead Christmas Concert 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Park Mead Christmas Lunch 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Mental Health Workshops 

 

Sussex Partnership NHS Foundation Trust have organised a programme of workshops which are open 

 to all parents and carers of young people in Sussex. 

 

The mental health workshops, all led by experienced CAMHS clinicians, will take place virtually.  Each 
webinar will be available twice a day, once during the day (10am) and once in the evening (7pm) to make 
it as easy as possible for people to attend.  

 

The following topics for the workshops have been confirmed: 

 

 

 

Parents and carers will have the choice of which workshop to attend, with recordings of any others being 

made available afterwards. 

 

The sessions last for 90-120 minutes with the opportunity to ask any questions to CAMHS clinicians.  

Due to anticipated high numbers of  

attendees, any questions will need to be sent 

in advance. 

 

To book a ticket, please go to: 

 Sussex CAMHS Parent/Carer Webinars | 
TICKETLAB 

 

Contact Sussex CAMHS Participation Team 
with any questions: 

CAMHSParticipationTeam@spft.nhs.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

17th January 2024 Obsessive Compulsive Disorder (OCD) 
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